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6. Timeframe of Anticipated Regulations, Guidance & Technical Assistance. ETA is 
committed to continuing its collaborative work with its Federal partners and all workforce 
system stakeholders and grantees to support WIOA implementation. Generally, the WIOA 
provisions take effect on July 1, 2015, with the exception of the provisions in title IV, which 
became effective on enactment, and targeted exceptions. 

Two Notices of Proposed Rulemaking (NPRMs) will be issued in early 2015; a joint NPRM 
with the Department of Education which will cover joint activities, including state planning, 
performance, and provisions covering the One-Stop system; and a second which will cover 
the remaining ETA-administered provisions in WIOA. (Concurrently, three additional 
NPRMs will be published by the Department of Education, one implementing Adult 
Education and Literacy and two implementing WIOA amendments to the Rehabilitation Act 
of 1973.) These NPRMs will provide notice of the current thinking by ETA and the 
Department of Education and an opportunity for public comment These NPRMs will be 
published in the Federal Register and posted on www.rcgulations.gov. Instructions on how 
to comment on the NPRMs are included in the preambles of each proposed rule. ETA and 
the Department of Education will analyze these public comments and develop and issue Final 
Regulations by early 2016. 

As many provisions of the law go into effect July 1, 2015, ETA will issue Operating 
Instructions in spring 2015 to support such implementation. ETA also intends to issue 
operating and programmatic guidance and continue to disseminate technical assistance 
beginning in early 2015 and throughout implementation. We will continue to gather 
stakeholder input for guidance development and technical assistance needs and convene 
additional regional events and conferences to provide more in-depth learning and networking 
opportunities. 

The DOL's official Website for additional information on WIOA is www.dolcta.gov/wioa. 
In addition, ETA has created a new WIOA collection page at https://wioa.workforce3onc.org 
which currently houses existing technical assistance resources that are relevant for WIOA 
implementation, and will house more technical assistance resources and guidance as they are 
developed. These pages will be updated as new information is available. 

7. Inquiries. Questions regarding this guidance should be directed to the appropriate ET A 
regional office or through the ETA email address established for this purpose: 
DOL.WlOAra1dol.gov. ETA monitors this account daily, and may respond to inquiries 
directly or through general communications such as official guidance, webinars, and public 
Q&A documents. You can also contact your regional office for any inquiries or feedback. 
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